THE MORECAMBE BAY INVESTIGATION

Chaired by Dr Bill Kirkup CBE


SUMMARY OF THE DISCUSSION AT THE PANEL MEETING  
THURSDAY 3 APRIL 2014 
The Morecambe Bay Investigation held its sixth Panel Meeting on Thursday 3 April at Park Hotel, Preston. 
In attendance were:
Bill Kirkup CBE - Chairman of the Investigation
 Geraldine Walters - Expert Advisor on Nursing
 Stewart Forsyth - Expert Advisor on Paediatrics 
 Catherine Calderwood - Expert Advisor on Obstetrics

 Jonathan Montgomery - Expert Advisor on Ethics
 Jacqui Featherstone – Expert Advisor on Midwifery
 Oonagh McIntosh - Secretary to the Investigation
Nick Heaps - Deputy Secretary to the Investigation

	No
	Item
	Lead Person

	1
	Welcome and opening comments
	Bill Kirkup

	The Chairman welcomed Panel Members to the sixth meeting. He welcomed Nick Heaps who is replacing Tom Bacon as Deputy Secretary to the Investigation.  The Chairman thanked Tom for all his help during the set-up of the Investigation and wished him well for the future. 

	2
	Apologies
	Bill Kirkup

	Julian Brookes - Expert Advisor on Governance and Hannah Knight – Analyst to the Investigation both sent their apologies for being unable to attend.



	3
	Actions from the last Panel Meeting and matters arising
	Oonagh McIntosh

	Correspondence with the Parliamentary and Health Service Ombudsman (PHSO) is ongoing.  The Investigation has received a letter from the PHSO explaining its statutory bar.  This matter is ongoing however the Chairman remains hopeful that it can be resolved satisfactorily.
Requests have now been made for the data requirements discussed at the last Panel Meeting and the returns are awaited.


	4
	Update on the revised timeline and the meeting with families in Barrow-in-Furness
	Oonagh McIntosh

	The Chair and Secretary to the Investigation met with families on 24 March 2014.  Approximately 20 people attended, including some families who had not met the Investigation team before.  The Chair and Secretary updated the families on the work of the Investigation, primarily about the evidence gathering process.  The news that the Secretary of State for Health had agreed to an extension of the timeframe for the Investigation was shared with the families.  The Secretary of State has asked that the report of the Investigation is with him in November.  This allows the Investigation sufficient time to consider the large amounts of evidence already obtained and for the receipt and consideration of evidence not yet supplied.

There was a Q & A session and then informal discussions with the families.

The Panel discussed what feedback would be given to the families and the Trust following the publication of the Investigation’s report.  This led into a discussion about how the interviews would be conducted to obtain the required information.


	5
	Evidence gathering process
	Oonagh McIntosh

	Oonagh gave an outline of the large amounts of material received to date, the work undertaken to log, copy and present this to Panel Members for consideration.  Some organisations have encountered difficulties providing all of the material requested by the Investigation due to legacy and organisational difficulties. The Investigation is working with the individual organisations concerned to address these matters and an update will be provided at the next Panel Meeting. The Panel discussed the impact any delays in reviewing material would have on the interview programme if evidence is not forthcoming.



	6
	Update on progress – sub group leads
	Sub group leads

	Clinical sub group – Stewart Forsyth
The group has met 3 times and will probably meet twice more in April.  The group has looked at all the indexed cases – those of the original families.  All maternal and perinatal death cases are now being considered and decisions made on which require full case reviews. 

	Trust response sub group – Geraldine Walters

The group has met once and considered the material available.  A request has been made to the Trust for further papers.
External response and governance sub group – Jonathan Montgomery

Discussions have taken place within the group and it is waiting for further documentation from interested organisations before convening. 



	7
	Sub group leads meeting on 9 and 10 April
	Oonagh McIntosh

	There will be a meeting of all sub group leads on 9 and 10 April.  It will consider:
· Ownership of interviews

· Issues regarding management of evidence

· The sharing of evidence between sub groups

Sub groups were asked that removals from or additions to the potential interviewee list be notified to the Secretariat as soon as possible.  The more notice that can be given to interviewees the better.  It will not only enable them to arrange their diaries but will provide them with adequate time to view evidence prior to attendance, if necessary.  


	8
	Revised timeline for the work of the Investigation
	Oonagh McIntosh

	Possible dates for future Panel Meetings were discussed.  Diary invitations will be issued to identify specific dates.

	9
	Interview protocol and programme
	Oonagh McIntosh

	A draft interview protocol was issued to all interested parties and comments invited.  A large number of responses have been received and are being considered.  A final version will be issued shortly.

	It is hoped to start interviews in the last week of April with those who have conducted external reviews.  A timetable  for interviews is being developed but is dependent on sub groups being able to review evidence and confirm the details of those they wish to interview.

	10
	Any other business 
	

	No items were raised.



	11
	Date and venue of next meeting
	

	The next Panel Meeting will take place on Thursday 8 May, at Park Hotel, Preston.
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